
N E W S L E T TE R  
B u i l d i n g  B r i g ht e r   

Fu t u r e s  

Thursday 12th December 2024  
 
Dear Parent(s) and Carer(s),  

This week, we have well and truly embraced the Christmas spirit! Students have helped spread Christmas cheer by 
performing at The Ashton Care Home in Hinckley - a heart warming annual festive tradition, enjoyed year group 
reward events together and participated in the highly anticipated ‘Bridge Sing Off’ to parents and carers, which, saw 
us welcome over 100 parents and carers to our community celebration. These events have created treasured 
memories for students and staff and I would like to thank our community for embracing these festivities and 
spreading a little joy by sharing their talents, compassion and warmth with others.  

Alongside our festive celebrations, our lessons continue to offer students an exciting academic programme, with students in Year 11 
benefitting from additional option block lessons this week to prepare them for future success. Their hard work and overall conduct in 
these sessions has been exemplary. Enrichment has also continued to inspire this week, with our Rugby programme in particular 
continuing to go from strength to strength. Our boys Year 7/8 and 10/11 teams enjoyed a highly competitive fixture vs Market 
Bosworth on Wednesday and did us proud once again with their determination. I would like to thank Hinckley Rugby Club for hosting 
and for their continued support. Our girls rugby team also enjoyed an unforgettable training session this week, as they welcomed 

former England rugby player and head of women’s rugby at Leicester Tigers, Vicky Macqueen. This was a fantastic opportunity for 
our players to be coached by the best and I would like to sincerely thank her for joining us.   

Next week, in our final week of term, we look forward to enjoying our celebration assemblies, year group Christmas dinners and our 
annual Christmas Bazaar. Our last day of term, Friday 20th December, will be a Christmas Jumper Day, with all students invited to 
bring in a £1 suggested donation to our Bazaar fundraising charities in return for wearing a Christmas jumper or other festive 
adornment to celebrate our final day together in 2024. On Friday 20th December, The Hinckley School will also close at 12:30pm as 
we gather to wave our students off on their December break. 

Best wishes, Lisa Hickman — Headteacher  
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 S t u d e n t s  F i r s t  I  I t ’ s  A b o u t  L e a r n i n g  I  N o  B a r r i e r s  
           S t u d e n t s  F i r s t  I  I t ’ s  A b o u t  L e a r n i n g  I  N o  B a r r i e r s  

On Saturday, Katrina in Year 9 competed in the British National Judo Championships 
2024.  We are delighted to announce that for a second year running, Katrina won 
first place, meaning that she is now number 1 for her weight division in the United 
Kingdom.  

Being crowned the winner is an extremely impressive achievement, with the GB 
Judo Community describing the competition as, “your chance to prove you’re the 
best in Britain for your weight category. Victory here crowns you as the national 
champion, the pinnacle of achievement in UK Judo. Don’t miss the opportunity to 
showcase your skill and dedication on the ultimate stage!”  

Balancing training and competing alongside school work is no easy task and we  
admire Katrina’s determination, dedication and resilience. Congratulations Katrina! 

Celebrating Our British National Judo Champion!  

Last Day of Term Arrangements - Friday 20th December  
• Christmas Jumper Day-£1 suggested donation (Christmas jumper or festive adornment) 

• Early finish at 12:30pm for all students. Beaver Bus have been informed.  

• All year groups return to school on Monday 6th January 2025  



On Wednesday, our Year 7/8 and 
Year 10/11 boys rugby teams 
played two highly anticipated 
fixtures against Market 
Bosworth. With a 4:30pm kick 
off, the fixture was kindly hosted 
by Hinckley Rugby Club, so that 
our students could showcase 
their determination, team work 
and talent under the flood lights.  

It proved a tough match, but our 
team showed determination 
throughout with Mr Stocks 
praising their ’great heart and 
spirit’.  

Players and coaches look  
forward to continuing to write 
this exciting new chapter in our 
rugby legacy. 

 

Rugby Team Display ‘Great Heart and Spirit ’ 

On Tuesday 10th December, our girls rugby team were joined by former England rugby player and head of women’s rugby at 
Leicester Tigers Vicky MacQueen. The training session, which saw Vicky return to the very rugby pitch where she played her first 
ever game, saw students take part in drills to improve their passing, movement and communication.  

Students have shared how much 
they enjoyed meeting Vicky and 
benefiting from her knowledge and 
coaching expertise. Thank you to 
Vicky for joining us and for helping to 
inspire our players.  

Good luck to everyone who is 
playing in the girls rugby fixture at 
HRFC at the weekend, we can’t wait 
to hear how you got on.   

Former England Rugby Star Leads Training  



Our Year 10 students have been impressing 

audiences with their pantomime ‘Shrek the 

Musical’ this week.  

As well as performing at The Ashton Care 

Home, students have been entertaining their 

peers here at The Hinckley School by putting 

on their pantomime for students in their Year 

Group assemblies.  

With wonderful comic timing, humour and 

creativity, audiences have loved participating 

in this seasonal tradition and we look 

forward to continuing to watch their 

wonderful performances next week.  

Pantomime Spreads Festive Cheer  



 

The residents of the local Ashton Care Home were 

in for a treat on Tuesday, as the Year 10 Drama 

students and musicians of The Hinckley School 

entertained and brightened up their December 

morning. 

 The event commenced with the talented  Year 10 

Drama students performing an entertaining and 

engaging rendition of ‘Shrek the Musical’, filled 

with humour and creativity. Their hard work and 

dedication shone through as they encouraged the 

residents to participate and filled the room with 

joy. 

Following the pantomime, our brilliant  musicians 

took the spotlight, performing an array of classical, 

jazz and popular music to impress the residents. At 

the end, the choir joined in, leading the residents in 

a rousing sing-along of Christmas classics and 

carols.  

The morning was a resounding success, showcasing 

the skill of all performers. We are immensely proud 

of their commitment and talent which helped 

brighten The Ashton Care home residents’ morning 

with cheer and festivities. 

—Mr Riley, Head of Music  

Christmas Showcase at The Ashton Care Home  



 

On Tuesday afternoon, we had the delight of welcoming parent and carers of Bridge students to 
our ‘Brigemas Christmas Sing Off’. Over 100 guests enjoyed a merry mix of music and mince 
pies as we celebrated our community this festive season.  

Competing in their tutor groups, students performed a range of classic Christmas hits featuring 
impressive vocals, costumes and dance routines. Some students even showed of their musical 
talents by accompanying the performances on the piano, guitar or double bass. The event was a 
true showcase of our sense of community and belonging, after the show Mr Matharu 
congratulated students and thanked staff who supported the event, “This is what it is all about 
creating treasured memories for our students. Everyone left the event with a smile on their face 
and it was a joy to welcome families to our festive celebration.” When all tutor groups had 
impressed with their performances, guests cast their votes and crowned Cambridge as very 
worthy winners—who then took to the stage for one final rendition of ’Step into Christmas’. 
Alongside the incredible entertainment, guests enjoyed hot drinks, mince pies and received 
‘The Bridge Christmas Card’ filled with staff end of term messages and a look back at events and 
celebrations since August.  

We would like to sincerely thank students, staff and parents and carers for supporting such a 
special event and The Bridge Team wish you all a very merry Christmas and a happy new year.  

       ‘Bridgemas ’ Christmas Sing Off  



             

The December edition of our regular Safeguarding and Wellbeing Newsletter has been sent to parents/carers this week and 
can now be found on our website. This edition contains information on Christmas hygiene boxes, e safety assemblies, warm 
homes information, community notices and more. Click here to read and download your copy.  

If you have any questions about an item featured in our Safeguarding and Wellbeing Newsletter, please contact a member of 
our team:  

kpriestnall@thehinckleyschool.co.uk  

ipawley@thehinckleyschool.co.uk 

Safeguarding & Wellbeing Newsletter  

       Movie and Popcorn Event  

Year 7 settled down to watch ‘That Christmas’ in 
the heart space this week as they enjoyed their community 
reward event on Thursday.  

Accompanied by popcorn cones distributed by Mr Matharu, 
students sat with their friends for a relaxed afternoon of 
entertainment.  

Next week, students will continue their celebrations as they enjoy 
their year group Christmas dinner, celebration assembly, watch 
our Year 10 pantomime ‘Shrek the musical’ and attend the 
Christmas Bazaar.  

Sixth Form students enjoyed their festive celebrations this week, as they held a Christmas mixer in Cafe6. Celebrating the end 
of a wonderful year, our sixth form community gathered together to share memories, celebrate student awards, enjoy live 
entertainment and eat Christmas food.  

It was a delight to mark the end of the year with this community event in our newly refurbished café and our sixth formers 
sense of community was clear to see. Thank you to our Year 12 and 13 students for a wonderful afternoon.  

Sixth Form Christmas Mixer  

https://www.thehinckleyschool.co.uk/_site/data/files/users/newsletters/1652486F87E93772113CAB024425F97E.pdf
mailto:kpriestnall@thehinckleyschool.co.uk
mailto:ipawley@thehinckleyschool.co.uk


ADT SPOTLIGHT 
Celebrating Creativity and Sharing Inspiring Opportunities   

Have you ever considered a career as an illustrator?  

An illustrator is paid to create drawings and other images to 
meet a client’s needs. These could be used for advertising, 
branding or to be used in print and other formats. Illustrators 
need to response to feedback and communicate well with 
clients to meet their needs.   

Have You Considered a Career as an Illustrator?   

Click here to learn more about a career as an 
Illustrator.   

Click here to learn more about studying 
Illustration BA (Hons) at Falmouth 

University. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=T1bAF57t4IQ&list=PLVEWa7uIDT769WGUTc_-lOca4dJRlPatZ&index=81
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=T1bAF57t4IQ&list=PLVEWa7uIDT769WGUTc_-lOca4dJRlPatZ&index=81
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=T1bAF57t4IQ&list=PLVEWa7uIDT769WGUTc_-lOca4dJRlPatZ&index=81
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=S8274akp-oQ
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=S8274akp-oQ


November ADT Competition - Winner Crowned  

We are delighted to announce that seven of our incredible writers have had their work selected to be published following their 
submissions for ‘The Beautiful Truth’ Poetry Competition. The Beautiful Truth Poetry competition was organised by Young 
Writer’s, for students aged 11-18. The competition was to empower and inspire students, create a passion for poetry and help 
them discover the freedom of creative expression.  

Students will now receive a certificate to congratulate them on this wonderful achievement, and we cannot wait to see their 
poems in print!   

 

 

 

Evie —Year 7 
Mia —Year 7 
Leah —Year 7 
Ella —Year 7 

Courtney —Year 7 
Lorelai —Year 7 

 

‘The Beautiful Truth ’ - Celebrating Our Published Poets  

 

Isla —Year 12  
 

Congratulations! 





We are delighted to share our updated Enrichment Calendar for the Autumn Term, now featuring even more opportunities! 
We encourage all students to get involved in three activities a week either during lunchtime or after school and log all  
attendance in order for students to work towards their Ruby, Sapphire and Diamond Enrichment Awards!  

 

Exceptional Enrichment - New Activities Added!  




